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STATE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE

Proposed Action:
Cleanup of the Former Reynolds Metals Reduction Plant under the Mode! Toxics Control Act
Description of proposal:

Proposed Cleanup Action Plan for the Former Reynolds Metals Reduction Plant near Longview,
Washington. The proposed cleanup consists of actions to address 12 distinct site units and two
areas of affected groundwater identified in the Remedial Investigation/Feasibility Study, Former
Reynolds Reduction Plan — Longview, January 2015. The proposed cleanup also addresses a
small area of stained soil containing petroleum hydrocarbons identified during demolition
activities. This area contains less than 10 cubic yards of impacted soil to be removed for off-site
disposal.

The proposed cleanup will be conducted pursuant to the requirements of the Model Toxics
Control Act and will be implemented under the terms of a consent decree.

The proposed Cleanup Action Plan, consent decree and associated documents are available at:
e The Longview Public Library, 1600 Louisiana Street, Longview, WA
* The Reynolds Metals cleanup site webpage,
https://fortress.wa.gov/ecy/gsp/Sitepage.aspx?csid=11796

Applicants: Northwest Alloys, Inc. & Millennium Bulk Terminals-Longview, LLC.

Location of proposal: 4029 Industrial Way, Longview WA, 98632

Lead agency: Department of Ecology, Waste 2 Resources Program, Industrial Section

The lead agency for this proposal has determined it does not have a probable significant adverse
impact on the environment, An environmental impact statement (EIS) is therefore not required.

This decision was made after review of a completed environmental checklist.

Potential adverse impacts associated with the proposed cleanup actions will be appropriately
addressed or mitigated through compliance with the Cleanup Action Plan, obtaining and
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complying with the permits necessary to complete the proposed actions and through compliance
with the substantive requirements of state and local permits exempted under RCW 70.105D.090.

The Department of Ecology has determined that cleanup actions are necessary at this site to
protect human health and the environment in accordance with the requirements of the Model
Toxics Control Act, Chapter 70.105D RCW. The proposed cleanup actions are independent of
specific proposed uses for the site within the current zoning classification.

Comments on this Determination of Nonsignificance will be accepted until March 18, 2016.

Send comments to:

Guy Barrett

Dept of Ecology

Industrial Section

P.O. Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600
Reynoldscleanup.comments@ecy.wa.gov
Fax: (360) 407-6102

Responsible official:

Garin Schrieve, P.E.
Industrial Section Manager
Department of Ecology
PO Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600
(360) 407-6868
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